








STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 4, 2022     
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 2811 N. Roosevelt Blvd-Home Depot 
         (TC2022-00009) 

 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
 

On September 9, 2022, I received a member of the Key Cove HOA regarding the 
removal of trees at the Home Depot next to their property line.  Code enforcement had 

also been called and Officers Leo Slecton and Sean Davis did an inspection and 
contacted my office verifying that trees and palms were/had been removed. I did a quick 

site inspection while on my way home for the weekend and spoke to Steven Veil, project 

manager for Apex.  We set up a site meeting for Monday, September 12 and he agree to 
stop further work. 

 
On September 12, 2022, documentation was collected regarding the removal of the 

trees and palms from the stormwater retention area.  Mr. Veil said the trees and palms 
were removed due to a current notice of violation the City issued to Home Dept 

regarding the stormwater system not functioning properly. The company was given 
approval to clean up the area of the vegetative debris and to stabilize the area. 

 
Based on documentation from the site visit and aerial photos, it appears that the 

following regulated trees and palms has been removed without benefit of a Tree 
Commission permit: 

 
(3) Sprawling Green Buttonwood trees: stumps measured at 17.5” caliper,  

     22.2” caliper, and 8.2” caliper.  

      
(5) Sabal Palms: all palms over 12 ft tall (wood) 

 
(2) Coconut Palms: tall palms but actual height not known 

 
(1) Paurotis Palm clump: some stalks taller than 10 ft  

 
 

The following photos were taken during the September 12, 2022 site visit. 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

Photos below were taken on October 26, 2002: 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 








